
CLINTON RIVER RIDERS BICYCLE CLUB MEETING 

Monday, September 21, 2020 

Virtual meeting (due to coronavirus) 

MEETING: Called to order at 7:11pm by President Craig P. No new members present. 15 members 
present.  
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: August minutes read by Heather H. Motion to accept report by Les O., seconded 
by Rick M. Motion passed. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: Linda M. provided report: 
 
Balance July 30, 2020   $ XX,XXX.XX 

Inflow:      $ XXX.XX 

Outflow:     $  XXX.XX 

Balance as of Aug. 30, 2020  $ XX,XXX.XX 

• Outflow included insurance ($XXX.XX); Quicken software ($XX.XX) 
• Inflow included $XXX deposit refunded from Carpathia Club for member banquet canceled.  
• Craig asked for a financial comparison to last year; Linda will provide. Linda said there are funds 

available for donations but not the same amount as last year. She will include these also in the 
comparison. 

• Motion to accept treasurer’s report made by Rick M., seconded by Chris B. Motion passed. 

 
RIDES:   

• Several club members shared info on previous rides they led and/or participated in.  
• A reminder club rides are posted on the website and emailed to members. Ride leaders are 

welcome to post their rides in the Facebook group.  
 
OLD BUSINESS:  
Merchandise: 

• Craig P. still has jerseys ordered and awards from the member banquet. He will contact those 
people to meet/deliver based on their COVID comfort.  

 
Officer position 

• A treasurer is needed for next term. Contact Linda M. for details on duties if interested (much is 
automated now). 

 
NEW BUSINESS:  

• Les O. asked about ordering CRR hats (general; not customized with names) and also presented 
ideas for mileage incentive levels for club members. This could be more individual goals to 
motivate people. Some ideas included levels with club branded items, including 500 miles 
(water bottle), 1,000 miles (hat), 1,500 miles (extra discount on club merchandise) 

• Rick M. also previously submitted incentive ideas to Craig P.  



• Kim P. and Heather H. suggested items other than hats – water bottles, carabiners, etc. Heather 
will send the board a link to the promotional vendor she uses at work.  

• Craig P. will talk to Jay’s about custom items. It is typically lower costs to order higher quantity 
of items to be used over time.   

• The mileage incentive ideas were met with positive feedback from the board and attending 
members. More discussion to come with possible launch in 2021. 

 
• Bruce F. said the Detroit velodrome is open again; no races yet. 

 

 
Motion to adjourn meeting by Kim P., seconded by Les O. Meeting adjourned at 8:01pm. 
 
 
Recorded by: Heather H. 


